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Campus Budget Team Notes 

Tuesday January 31, 2006

Plant Services Conf Room

Time  1:30 – 3:00

1. 
Approval Of Notes From November 22, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved.

2.
Burning Issues/Reports


The team welcomed Margaret Michaelis, the new Director Budget & Personnel and David He, the DASB rep.

3.
Bond Project List Update V 7
Handout #2


J Hawk introduced the item by reporting that this version included the previous week’s input by the district to reach an acceptable dollar amount for the bond. This version stands at  $490M, or  $24 per $100K of assessed value. The previous version was $549M, which was over the maximum allowed $25 per $100K of value. The version 7 draft would go to the February 06, 2006 Board meeting. The Board would be voting on the bond language at the February 21, 2006 meeting.

Concern over the split of the funds for Foothill vs. De Anza was raised and numerous members shared their thoughts with the team. In the in-depth discussion which ensued the following comments/points were made:

· Foothill was requesting larger sq. ft. than De Anza

· Foothill has a higher cost of building due to its geographical location

· Foothill has an earthquake fault running though the campus

· The higher cost of building ‘wet’ labs at Foothill 

· Many Foothill Measure E projects were deferred due to the unanticipated additional construction costs of projects due to the discovery of the earthquake fault

· Foothill is an older campus 

· Growth projections to validate construction projects

· Enrollment vs. space

· Foothill is doing catch-up to De Anza in terms of new space i.e. De Anza has a new science center, Kirsch Building, ATC, etc.

· The Deans had an opportunity to give input on the bond project and have planned for +15 years out

· The instructional space ratio was 109% for De Anza and 155% for Foothill

· NASA was still a possibility but the likelihood of this option was fading

· The draft would have to be thoroughly scrutinized if dollars get further reduced

The consensus of the group was not to express dissatisfaction with dollar amount split at this time.

J. Hawk distributed a handout named “De Anza College 2006 Master Plan Update, 1/26/06: Space Neeeds Discussion”. She explained that this was a first pass working with the instructional deans and student services on space needs for the college. She reviewed the handout and explained it line by line. 

TBP are working with the district to update the Master Plan. Data will be input in the next few weeks.

There was a question on how decisions on this project had been made. The project was driven by the Instructional office, using many tools such as enrollment projections, growth projections, programmatic analysis of FTES & WSCH, consultation with the deans, etc. The physical space had been requested based on projected growth. The timeline for this project was very tight, with the bond survey results only available in December 05. Program reviews will be important later in the project.

Instructional equipment money has been netted out of the bond at $1M per year over 15 years.

The Science Center HVAC problems were due to design issues. There is a $2M remediation project in progress. 

4.
06-07 Budget Update


J. Hawk reported that there were a couple of rumors regarding the budget at the state level. The COLA may increase to 5.5% but money would likely come from other areas so there would be no net gain. The funding formula reform regarding equalization was in threat. It was likely that we would only get $2.2M-$3M of the original $5–$6M we were hoping for. Collective bargaining and utilities would capture $1M of the net resources. 

There are still a complex set of issues to deal with including the three dean positions (Phys Ed, A&R, Counseling) and some one-time fixes and B budget problems.

There was also a shift of the funding of "tax bail-out" dollars for child-care programs conducted at community college campuses from the Department of Education budget to the Community Colleges budget, which may be problematic for the CDC funding.

5.
Instructional Equipment Update & Process


C. Espinosa-Pieb passed around a handout named Instructional Equip Balances- 1/31/06. She reported that last week they had figured that out the instructional equipment dollars amounted to $600K. She will be working with deans later this week. The deans will get the instructional equipment grid to distribute and complete. The 4-year faculty replacement computers should not be included in the grid as that money had already been allocated. 75 faculty computers have been ordered. The process for requesting and allocating equipment was reviewed. The divisions prioritize, then the requests go to the IPBT for review. From there, the requests go to Campus Budget and on to College Council. The President makes the final decision.

There was a brief discussion on the allocation of instructional and materials fees.

L. Hearn reported that Academic Senate had approved the Library’s $100k instructional dollars request.

There was $90K of non-instructional equipment dollars allocated this year. J. Hawk would be working with classified senate and the administrators to allocate these funds. The college may look at purchasing installation for the equipment to try to resolve the backlog issues on installation. 
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